Minutes of the Ocean Pines Strategic Planning Committee Meeting March 28, 2024.
Meeting convened at 9 AM.

Motion to approve Minutes from Feb Meeting.


Approved.

Old Business.

Rob met with John Viola to get his input regarding this committee, and how we can be of service.

John is looking for constructive ideas going forward.  John in agreement that we have provided good constructive support in the past with the survey, etc.  Now we need to bring the ideas to life which is the challenge.

EXECUTIVE COUNCIL.
Meeting is tonight.  Gary will attend the meeting to represent Strategic Planning.  Presently once a year, Rob has suggested that the Council meet quarterly.
APRIL KICK-OFF EVENT, April 20, 2024.
We will have a table, with signage.  Have a two sided mini survey ready to go.  Hoping Association will cover the cost.  May not be able to get on card stock but will get on plain paper if card stock can't be obtained.

Should we have a "prize" for folks who return survey?  Would need name and phone number so that may be an issue.  So decided that we need not do that.  

4 sports amenities each have a card at their tables.  If visitors fill out card, they are eligible for a prize drawing.

Does not look like any of the other committees will have a survey at the event.

Want committee reps there at 1:30 or so to set up booths.

NEW BUSINESS.
Still working on group to coordinate with other committees.  More to come.

John Viola – in discussion of providing ideas – what is path for communicating?  Implementation?  John is interested in whether committee could help brainstorm as to how to achieve the strategic goals.  

E.g., Police Chief has raised salaries and is seeing increased interest from potential applicants.  We do not participate in LEOPS (Law Enforcement Officers Pension System) which has been a deterrent  (we do now have 401k).  Presently have 8 vacancies.
We might not get involved to that level of granularity, but there are likely many areas we can be of assistance.

Amenities – pricing – is there a role for Strategic Planning?  Probably not as the managers have a very good process for that, and the amenities are doing very well in recent years.

However, maybe worth considering whether there should be a reduction in cost for multiple Amenity memberships.  The issue there is how to you factor the differential for the second or third amenity purchased.  

Aquatics notices a significant increase when they created a couples membership for a slightly lower cost than the full the family membership.

Police Athletic League.  Stuart is speaking with the Chief Robinson later today.  Asked of there would be an interest of the  Committee  in assisting with a police athletic league – i.e., events and activities, around sports such as basketball and baseball, where kids participate in activities coordinated/directed by the police department. Helps keep youth engaged in positive activities, and is a positive community policing activity.
This may be the kinds of ideas that John is looking for.
Reminder April 11 Committees Dinner, Thursday Night..

Next Meeting April 25th.  

Meeting Adjourned 09:55 AM

